
Submission on Trinity Point Redevelopment SSD-27028161 

David and Anna Gamble – 146 Trinity Point Drive, Morisset Park 

We own the closest single residential block to the proposed development. The western end of Building F 
is approximately 20m from our street boundary. This was an expensive block, almost $1m in 2018, and 
we are planning to develop a holiday home there. We are at location 14 shown on the map below.  
 
We knew when we purchased that a significant development was going to be located on the adjacent 
land, and that it would include multi storey residential dwellings. At the time we purchased, our 
understanding is that the closest building would have been 4 stories high.  
 
We are not objecting to the idea of the Trinity Point development, but to the bulk and scale of the 
development.  Our key issues of concern are outlined below.  

 
  



Issue 1 – Building heights 

The documents say that Building F is a 6 storey building, but it is actually a lot higher (as are all the 
buildings). This building, including the roof feature, is 28 m tall at its highest point. This is equivalent to a 9 
storey building, not a 6 storey building, as stated in Section 10. 5 of the EIS and elsewhere. A regular 6 
storey building would be about 18m -20m tall. Therefore the visual impact of this building, being only 20 m 
from our eastern boundary, will be quite significant for us.  



 

 

  



Issue 2 – Bulk and Scale 

Related to the overall height, is the bulk and scale of the development. The photomontages below, for 
Viewpoint 14, are not showing the view directly east, as they show whole representations of Building B 
(furthest) to Building E (closest). Only a small portion of Building F, the one that impacts us most 
significantly, is shown.  

This really understates the significant visual impact that Building F will have on our property.   

Reducing the height of Building F and setting it back further from our property would reduce these 
impacts.  

 

  



Issue 3 – Wind flows 

The wind flow analysis does not seem to have considered impact on our property – only the development 
itself. It acknowledges that the corner of Building F, which is only 20 m from our boundary, will experience 
increased wind activity during summer.  

Increasing the setback of Building F from our property could reduce this potential impact.  

 

 

  



Issue 4 – Shadowing 

The shadow analysis shows that the entire street will be in deep shadow for a number of hours during the 
winter months. Our property will also be in shadow, and will not experience the eastern sun for many 
hours.  

This impact would be reduced by making all of the buildings less tall.  

 
  



Issue 5 – Car park entrance location 

We would prefer the entry to the basement car parks by resident vehicles and service vehicles, such as 
garbage trucks should be located as far as possible from our residence. At the moment, it is located 
adjacent to Building F, but we believe that it could be located adjacent to Building E instead. Some 
reconfiguration of the basement design would be possible to allow this to happen.   

 


